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SALVE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 15 No. 5 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

November 1, 1984 

THEATRE DEPARTMENT TO PRESENT THE FANTASTICKS 

Salve Regina's - The Newport College Theatre Company will 
present The Fantasticks, the first production of the year, on 
November~ 3 and 9, 10 in 'Mercy Hall's Little Theatre. 

A simple love story of boy meets girl, The Fantasticks is 
the longest running off-Broadway musical, presently celebrating 
its 25th year. Among the well-known songs from the production is 
"Try to Remember." The play, with book and lyrics by Tom Jones 
and music by Harvey Schmidt, is directed by Bernard G. Masterson, 
Theatre Department Chairman. Cast members include: Doug Bowden, 
Eileen Brennan, Fred Villari, Ellen Rinaldi, Rick Koster, Elaine 
Sacco, Karl Ginalski and Karen Holliday. 

Admission to The Fantasticks is $4.00 for the general 
public and $2.00 for Salve students and senior citizens. Curtain 
time is 8:00 p.m. For ticket information contact the Theatre 
Department at extension 217. 

* * * 

SALVE REGINA OUTSTANDING ALUMNA TO PRESENT 
LECTURE/SLIDE SHOW ON POLAND 

Salve Regina alumna, Dr. Mary E. McGann '69, will present a 
lecture and slide show entitled "A Window on Poland 1981-1984," 
on Thursday, November 8, 8:00 p.m. in O'Hare Academic Center. 
The lecture will focus on her recent teaching experience in 
Poland as well as Pope John Paul's visit. 

Dr. McGann taught in Warsaw during the end of the Solidarity 
era and under the imposition of Martial Law, 1981-1983. During 
this period she was associate director of the American Studies 
Center, Warsaw University. It was for Dr. McGann's dedicated 
service in Poland that Salve Regina College awarded her the 1984 
Outstanding Alumni Award. Anyone interested in attending the 
lecture should contact the Alumni Office at 847-6650, extension 

' 223. 

* * * 



---

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

O'HARE LECTURE SERIES 

Reverend WaJ.ter J. Burghardt, S.J., theologian in residence 
at Georgetown University, will speak at Salve Regina on 
Wednesday, November 28 at 7:00 p.m. in the O'Hare Auditorium. 
The lecture, entitled, "The Love of Learning and the Desire for 
God," will focus on questions that are timely in this year of 
discussion of religion and public policy. 

Reverend Burghardt is professor emeritus at the Catholic 
University of America, has edited one of the foremost religious 
journals, Theological Studies, since 1967 and is consultant to a 
wide variety of institutions and councils. He is most widely 
acclaimed for his lectures and sermons, collections of which have 
been published over the past four years. 

The O'Hare Lecture Series is free of charge and open to the 
public. For further information contact Sister Mary Aquin 
O'Neill, extension 335. 

* * * 

EIGHTH ANNUAL SALVE REGINA COLLEGE GOVERNOR'S BALL 

Plans for the 1984 Salve Regina College Governor's 
Ball are well underway. This black-tie, special 
event will be held on Saturday, December 1 from 
9:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. in Ochre Court. The theme 
for this year is medieval. A financial goal of 
$60,000 has been set by the Governor's Ball 
Planning Committee. Reservations are $100 per 
person. Any faculty or staff member wishing 
to make reservations should call the Develop-
ment Office at extension 223. 

* * * 

DEDICATION OF CECILIA HALL 

On Friday, November 2 at 2:00 p.m. there will be a 
dedication of the newly-renovated Cecilia Hall, Salve Regina's 
new music facility. Cecilia Hall is located in the west wing of 
Carey Hall on Ruggles Avenue: 

The music faculty and students have prepared a program to 
suitably dedicate this building. Come and enjoy this historic 
day of celebration and music making! 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

NURSING CAREER DAY 

The Career Planning and Placement Office is sponsoring a 
Nursing Career Day on Wednesday, November 7, 1984, from 10:00 
a.m. - 4:00 p.m-:-at Ochre Court. Representatives from more than 
35 hospitals, medical agencies and nursing care centers will be 
present. Some of the hospitals sending representatives are: 

Women and Infants Hospital of R.I. 
Beth Israel Hospital 
Mount Sinai Hospital 

Boston City Hospital 

Miriam Hospital 
Rhode Island Hospital 
Kaiser Foundation 

Hospitals of S. Calif. 
St. Anne's Hospital 

The schedule for the events is as follows: 

10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. - Recruiters will have displays set 
up at Ochre Court and wITl""be available to discuss employment 
opportunities with all students. 

2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Hospitals will conduct senior 
interviews. 

The Nursing Career Day is not only for seniors. Students 
interested in the nursing profession may wish to discuss summer 
job opportunities, internships and other employment concerns. It 
is important that the Career Day be enthusiastically supported by 
the College community as it will benefit future on-campus 
recruitment of Salve Regina students. 

* * * 

SALVE REGINA COLLEGE SAILING CLUB 

The newly-formed Salve Regina College Sailing Club recently 
elected officers. Congratulations to John Chase, President; 
Victor Pinheiro, Vice President; Andrea Clearkin, Secretary and 
Peter Tilton, Treasurer. 

The club assists in sailing instruction, promotes boating 
safety, helps to maintain the Salve fleet, and participates in 
races, regattas and special events. Meetings are held twice each 
month. The next meeting is November 6 at 8:00 p.m. in Mercy 
Hall. 

For membership information contact Paul Cardoza, club 
advisor, at extension 329. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN 

The names of the following volunteer campaign workers were 
omitted from the list published in the last issue of the 
Newsbulletin: 
Elizabeth Pachico Betty Toppa 
Helen Pennine Jody Grauer 
Frank Rosa Patricia Murray 

Have you made your United Way pledge? A campaign worker has 
your pledge/donation card and United Way pin. 

Campaign workers should make the returns to Karen Johnson in 
Dr. Burrell's Office. 

* * * 

SOCIAL WORK ACCREDITATION 

The Council on Social Work Education, the national standard­
setting organization of the profession, has announced the initial 
accreditation for four years of Salve Regina's Social Work 
program. Beginning with the class of 1984, Salve Regina 
graduates with a B.S. degree in Social Work are: eligible to 
apply for social work licenses in those states which have 
licensing procedures (Massachusetts, for one), may be admitted to 
graduate schools of social work on an ''advanced standing" (one 
year) basis, and are invited to join the National Association of 
Social Workers as full voting members. 

The Social Work faculty of the College wishes again to 
express its gratitude to all those in the College community who 
have helped and supported us in this long process. 

* * * 

FEED-A-FRIEND 

Members of the College community have generously contributed 
more than $125 and four cartons of food to the Feed-A-Friend 
drive. Although the drive ended October 31, contributions are 
needed throughout the year. For information contact the Social 
Work Department. 

* * * 
HELP WANTED 

Four Class Agent positions are open in the Alumni Office 
for any interested senior. Applicants must be reliable, self­
motivated and have a serious interest in helping to maintain 
communication between the College and its alumni. For further 
information contact Sharon Caine, Alumni Office, extension 223. 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

POLITICS DEPARTMENT TO HAVE GET-TOGETHER 

The Politics Department welcomes all students to a get­
together on Thursday, November 8 from 7:00-9:00 p.m. in the State 
Dining Room of Ochre Court. Upperclassmen will be on hand to 
answer any questions prospective members may have. Refreshments 
will be served. 

For further information contact Sister Ann Nelson, Politics 
Department, at extension 303. 

* * * 

COLLEGE ACTIVITIES INFORMATION DESK 
O'HARE ACADEMIC CENTER 

The College Activities Information Desk may be reserved 
through the Office of College Activities. Any group or organization 
wishing to use the desk should submit their request in writing or 
by speaking directly to David Meske, Director of College 
Activities at extension 435. After the request has been 
submitted and approved the group will receive a letter from the 
Director of College Activities. This letter must be kept with the 
organization's representative at all times while at the desk. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

Paul L. Cardoza, Chairperson of the Physical Education 
Department-,-has recently been appointed to the Board of 
Directors at the Martin Luther King Center, Newport. 

Aside from his regular duties on the board, Paul will be 
assisting on the Property and Program Committees. 

* * * 

BIOLOGY DEPARTMENT 

Dr. Mary Louise Greeley attended the international conference 
on the"Molecular Biology of Cancer" held in Boston, Mass. on 
September 10, 11, and 12. The conference program was designed as an 
opportunity for research biochemists to discuss the latest 
developments in cancer research and for physicians concerned 
with how these developments may affect their own work. The 
sessions covered such areas as: Oncogenes & Growth Factors; The 
Cancer Cell & Hereditary Cancer, Tumor Promoters & Carcino-
genesis; and Monoclonal Antibodies. 

* * * 



FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Mary Louise Greeley was elected secretary of the Executive 
Committee of the Board of Rhode Island Schools of Medical 
Technology (BRISMeT) for the school year 1984-85. 

* * * 
Dr. Judith Heelan attended the American Society for Micro­

biology meeting in Boston, Mass. on September 21,22 and 23. 
While there she participated in a workshop on ''Biotechnology: 
Applications for Microbiology." This workshop was designed to 
give those attending hands-on experience in a fast method for 
isolating bacterial plasmids. Plasmids were isolated from E. 
coli bacteria and run on agarose gel electrophoresis. In 
addition to the workshop, Dr. Heelan attended seminars on: DNA 
cloning and Probe Technology, Medical Milestones in Microbiology, 
and the Biology of the Herpes Viruses. 

* * * 

Dr. Anita Renfroe, an instructor of piano at Salve Regina, 
wil~erform in concert on Sunday, November 4, 4:00 p.m. at The 
First Baptist Church of America, 75 North Main St., Providence. 
Dr. Renfroe will be performing works by Copland, Scarletti, 
Granados and many others. 

This piano concert, which is part of a concert series 
sponsored by the First Baptist Church, is free and open to the 
public. 

* * * 

Sister M. Augustine San Souci, Professor of Nursing, has had an 
official change of name-.~She is now Madeleine F. San Souci, R.S.M. 

* * * 

Dr. Alice Tesch, Assistant Professor of Special Education, 
presented with Dr. Gayle Hosek, Ohio Northern University, at the 
Sixth Annual International Conference on Learning Disabilities in 
Dallas, Texas. The presentation was entitled "No One Ever Said 
Teaching Was Going to be Easy, But They Never Said It Was Going 
to be Like This." Issues on teacher stress and classroom 
management were discussed. 

* * * 

The next Newsbulletin deadline is 11:30 a.m. on November 9. 

* * * 
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